
clubs are raising thousands of 

dollars each year with events like 

these and others which support 

scholarships, community service 

projects and aid to the less fortu-

nate. 

    PDG Mary McCambridgeôs 

emphasis on literacy has tapped 

into very strong support by many 

clubs including Johnstown-

Millikenôs bedtime reading pro-

gram, Rivertonôs ñRead to Meò 

project, Gillette Energyôs Books 

for Kids and Literacy Walk, an 

English program for East African 

refugees sponsored by Greeley 

Redeye, High Plains-Eatonôs 

Literacy Fair and childrenôs book 

programs in Thermopolis, Love-

land, Worland, Torrington, Star 

Valley, Rawlins, Rock Springs, 

Powell and Estes Park. 

     I was amazed to see the beau-

tifully -restored Rotary Theater in 

Julesberg and the Rail Center 

Restoration project nearing com-

pletion by the Evanston club.  

The annual dinner for veterans in 

Rawlins was also very inspiring, 

as was the community service 

work by Interact and Rotaract 

members including the young 

professionals in the Cheyenne 

Rotaract club.  And we were 

proud to award this yearôs Peace 

Forum Scholarship to a Casper 

Rotaract member! 

     Many of the clubs have fo-

cused their efforts on increasing 

Rotary Foundation support to at 

least $100 per member which 

will give us more granting capac-

ity in future years. Clubs averag-

ing at least $100 per member last  
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     As I com-

pleted the 

last club 

visit in mid-

November, a 

Rotarian 

friend said 

ñIôll bet 

youôre glad 

to have those 

under your 

belt!ò  After 

52 hours in my vintage Cessna 

Skylane and more than a few 

miles in the car, I did feel relieved, 

of course.  But glad?  Not really. 

     No matter how much past dis-

trict governors told me about the 

incredible experience I would 

encounter, nothing prepared me 

for the warm welcome from our 

Assistant Governors, the club 

presidents, boards and individual 

members,  I was so impressed 

with the commitment to Rotaryôs 

ideals wherever I went and to see 

the amazing work that Rotarians 

are doing throughout the district 

     Our clubs are making a huge 

impact in their communities 

through events like the Peach Fes-

tival in Fort Collins, the Estes 

Park Sunrise Autumn Gold Festi-

val, support of the Legacy of the 

Plains Museum by the Scottsbluff/

Gering club, the Rotary Commu-

nity Barn Dance in Steamboat 

Springs, Greeley After Hours 

Bowl-a-thon, the annual Wyoming 

State Fair food concession by 

Douglas and Loveland Thompson 

Valleyôs Hearts Program, just to 

name a few. 

     Indeed, many clubs shared 

their concern about member at-

traction and retention.  But most 

had a plan to address the issue ï

some of them quite creative like 

the Jackson Hole Supper Clubôs 

ñcouplesò membership and 

ñrush partiesò or modified dues 

and meal structures in several 

others.  Pat Buttsô District Mem-

bership Committee has offered 

resources to help clubs with 

membership this year, including 

the new IGNITE program.  And 

last year our district was one of 

the leaders in our 22ïdistrict 

zones in membership growth 

with a net gain of 79! 

     Great fund-raising ideas 

popped up in a wide variety of 

clubs, from the sale of 60-pound 

bags of potatoes and community

-flag distributions in Kemmerer, 

Three on three basketball in 

Buffalo, Harlem Ambassadors 

by Teton Valley, and the annual 

flea market in Ranchester-

Dayton to the live auction of a 

Golden Retriever puppy at the 

Loveland Mountain View clubôs 

Retro Rewind party.  The Ster-

ling club has the perfect funding 

mechanism, their own oil well!  

Duck races are popular in sev-

eral clubs and even this yearôs 

drought didnôt stop the Laramie 

club from staging a successful 

event when they moved from the 

dry river bed to the Huck Finn 

Pond and recruited the fire de-

partment to provide the water 

     If pink flamingos dot your 

yard in Estes Park you can thank 

the new Longs Peak club as long 

as you pay to have the lovely 

birds moved to another yard!  

And what could be a hotter 

ticket than Laramie Sunriseôs 

jalapeno-eating contest.  Our 

T h e  P e a kT h e  P e a kT h e  P e a k   

53 C lubs  Vis i ted  ï Now Time fo r  Ref lec t ion   
by DG Mike  Forney 

w w w . r o t a r y 5 4 4 0 . o r g 

Dece mber ,  2 012 

Fa mi l y  Month  

 

Vo lume I I ,  I ssue 6 

DG Message  

continued 
2 

Ken Small selected 

2015-2016 DG 
3 

RI Convention 3 

Worland RC Quick 

Draw Fundraiser 
3 

Hurricane Sandy Dis-

aster Relief 
4 

Rotary Proud-RC of 

Laramie Sunrise 
5 

District Committee 

Openings 
5 

District Conference 

Save the Date! 
6 

Five clubs join forces 
to celebrate  

Foundation Month! 

7 

Young RYLA-A Life 

Altering Experience 
8 

Rotary United 9 

October Club Member-
ship and Attendance 

Report 

10 

IGNITE 11 

  

Inside this issue: 



T h e  P e a k P a g e  2  

great inaugural year while 

Lander recently celebrated 

75 years and Johnstown-

Milliken hit the 75-year 

mark this fall! 

     It is not easy to learn 

about all of the wonderful 

things our Rotary clubs are 

doing until you have the 

opportunity like I have had 

to visit with each club as 

district governors are privi-

leged to do.  I started this 

year urging each club and 

each Rotarian to be Rotary 

Proud.  I had no idea we had 

so much to be proud of! 

Mike Forney 

District Governor 

year included Casper, Casper 

Five Trails, Craig, Evanston, 

all four Fort Collins clubs, 

both Gillette clubs, High 

Plains-Eaton, Jackson Hole 

Breakfast and Supper, Love-

land, Loveland Mountain 

View, Sheridan, both Steam-

boat Springs clubs and Win-

dsor. 

     Rotary International recog-

nized 18 of our clubs, one 

Rotaract club and an Interact 

club for raising more than 

$2,000 each for polio eradica-

tion including Casper, Casper 

Five Trails, Rawlins, Chey-

enne, Laramie, UW Rotaract, 

Jackson Hole, Fort Collins, 

and Fort Collins Breakfast, 

Fort Collins Foothills, Fort 

Collins Interact, Windsor, 

Greeley, Greeley Centennial, 

Greeley Redeye, Estes Park, 

Estes Sunrise, Loveland, 

Loveland Mountain View and 

Loveland Thompson Valley. 

     Thanks to our past Rotary 

Foundation giving, 19 clubs 

have taken advantage of dis-

trict designated matching 

funds for local and interna-

tional projects. They included 

Casper Reveille, Estes Park 

Longs Peak, Morrill and 

Cody. And the fruits of Future 

Vision have been abundant for 

District 5440 projects in the 

last two years using Global 

Grants for a number of inter-

national initiatives in Guate-

mala and Kenya totaling more 

than $370,000! 

     Casper Reveille is having a 

DG MIKE FORNEY REFLECTION  
continued from page 1 

Mike Forney speaking to the RC 

of Cody on Thursday, August 9th.  

In addition to presentations at club meetings, the District 

Governor meets separately with club leaders.  Here Forney 

meets with president Cathy Marine and members of the 

Powell Rotary board.   

Memorial park 

created an 

maintained by 

the RC of 

Sheridan.  Past 

president and 

past Assistant 

Governor Bill 

Patton with 

Scott Hininger, 

chair of the 

Rotary Park 

committee. 

Rotary Park on 

the outskirts of 

Rawlins with 

RC of Rawlins 

Club president 

Neil Terhune 

and Assistant 

Governor Bar-

bara Redder 

during DG 

Forneyôs visit 

on September 

25th.   
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has attended PETS in 

both districts and most 

recently completed the 

leadership training of-

fered at the Zone Insti-

tute in Kansas City. We 

look forward to getting 

to know Ken better as he 

moves toward his gover-

norship.  

     Congratulations Ken! 

We know the district 

will be in good hands 

under your leadership. 

     The District Nominat-

ing Committee conducted 

interviews Saturday, No-

vember 10 to select the 

Rotary District Governor 

for 2015-16. Ken Small of 

the Rotary Club of Jack-

son Hole was selected. 

     Ken is currently serv-

ing as Assistant Governor 

for clubs in the Jackson 

area. He has been attend-

ing Rotary events since a 

young boy as his father, 

Bob, was a Rotary District 

Governor and made the 

Rotary International Con-

vention a father-son week. 

Experiences with his fa-

ther instilled in Ken a 

great admiration for this 

organizations and the 

friendships that develop 

through membership and 

involvement. 

     Having been a member 

of Rotary for 25 years in 

two different districts has 

allowed Ken to have a 

broad view of Rotary. He 

KEN SMALL SELECTED F OR DISTRICT LEADERSHIP  
by PDG Nancy Pettus, Chair, Nominating Committee 

Ken Small, Jackson Hole  

Rotary Club 

2013 Rotary International Convention 

Lisbon, Portugal | 23-26 June 

http://www.riconvention.org/en/2013/Pages/ridefault.aspx
http://www.riconvention.org/en/2013/Pages/ridefault.aspx
http://www.riconvention.org/en/2013/Pages/ridefault.aspx
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zations in operation by supply-

ing materials/goods for them 

to distribute,ò Vas said. 

     District Governor Bonnie 

Sirower from Northern New 

Jersey spoke of one of her 

clubs that gathered $15,000 in 

donated groceries from cus-

tomers at one large grocery 

store, and she received a per-

sonal call from a local food 

supplier who planned to de-

liver five tons of rice, 2,400 

cans of tuna and 1,000 cans of 

pineapple to a Rotary distribu-

tion center.  ñAfter receiving 

more than 60 trucks from all 

over the country, we sent out 

more than 50 trucks to all of 

the affected areas.  Nearly 200 

volunteers have helped unload 

trucks, sort supplies by func-

tion, reload trucks and drive 

them to all affected areas,ò she 

said. 

     District 7640 Governor 

John Andrews (Altlantic City, 

     More than $12,000 in 

district matching funds, club 

and individual contributions 

are on their way to aid com-

munities ravaged by Hurri-

cane Sandy. The bulk of the 

money has been sent to a 

Rotary District 7490 founda-

tion which is distributing 

proceeds to projects organ-

ized by the six Rotary dis-

tricts in New York and New 

Jersey.  Ten of our clubs, 

Buffalo, Greeley After 

Hours, High Plains Eaton, 

Jackson Hole, Jackson Hole 

Supper, Morrill, Rawlins, 

Sheridan, Torrington, Win-

dsor, along with six indi-

viduals, have already sent 

funds to District 5440 Treas-

urer Joni Kumor to pass 

along to the New York-New 

Jersey Rotary foundation. 

     The District 7490 foun-

dation has already received 

about $130,000 in donations 

from hundreds of Rotary 

clubs, districts and individual 

Rotarians.  The funds have 

been used to purchase electric 

generators and gift cards.  

Soup kitchens have been set 

up in Lower Manhattan and 

more than 60 trucks have al-

ready arrived from as far away 

as San Diego and their con-

tents including food, clothing 

and building supplies have 

been distributed by Rotarians 

and members of Rotaract and 

Interact clubs.  4,300 people 

have also been supplied with 

Shelter Box-supplied warm 

blankets 

     District 7500 Governor 

Joan serving Monmouth, 

Ocean and Burlington counties 

in New Jersey has been in 

touch with DG Mike Forney 

since a few days after the hur-

ricane hit.  ñRotary seems to 

be the glue that is keeping 

many groups or other organi-

FUNDS FROM DISTRICT 5440 ROTARIANS SUPPORT HURRICANE 

SANDY DISASTER RELIE F 

Cape May) said they have sent 

relief supplies to help the Atlan-

tic City Rescue Mission serve 

almost 3,000 people.  ñThe com-

munities, Rotaract and most of 

all Interact participated in this,ò 

Andrews said. 

     District 5440 has provided 

$5,000 in matching funds and 

added an additional $1,000 as a 

direct contribution.  Although no 

further matching funds are avail-

able, we continued to accept 

financial contributions until Fri-

day, November 30th.  Rotarians 

or clubs who would like to con-

tinue helping the disaster relief 

effort are urged to visit the six 

Rotary District website at 

www.nynjrotary.org to learn 

more about what help is still  

needed. 

     Charles Bonza is a Rotarian from Estes Park RC and is currently serving in New York with 

FEMA for the Hurricane Sandy disaster. He has been on the ground in the area of the Rock-

aways, Howard Beach, and Beach Channel since November 3. The first 3 weeks there was no 

power and because of the surge of sea water most boilers were damaged (8400) in Howard 

Beach alone. So now, even though there might be light there is no heat. Particularly in the Far 

Rockaway area where FEMA established a Disaster Recovery Center, there is also a hot food 

service once a day and lines of people receiving their nourishment and water that way.  

     Because of the cold, Charles purchased 30 Honeywell room heaters for about $37 each. The 

heaters have found their way to classrooms to keep the teachers and kids at least in the 60 degree 

range. There are many homes and more school rooms without heat and the only possibility is 

room heaters.  There is great need to purchase more heaters.  It's getting cold and power is avail-

able most places. Most people want to stay in their homes because in New York there isn't much 

in the way of other lodging or shelters.  

     If you want to help you can purchase one a room heaters (or more than one if you wish) 

online through Walmart, or any other retailer, and have the item shipped directly to the distribu-

tion point where the hot food is served everyday.  The distribution point is the Nazarene Church 

site on 1414 Central Ave in Far Rockaway, attention: Reverend Mullens. 

NEEDS NOTED BY A DISTRICT 5440 ROTARI AN ON THE  

GROUND IN DISASTER AREA 

http://www.nynjrotary.org

